CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

Sunday, August 24, 2014
Meeting called to order:

President Helen Jillson called the meeting to order at 4:05pm on this date at the home of Kathy Siranosian, 25 Weathervane Lane, East Sandwich, Ma 02537

.
Minutes:

The minutes of the August 25, 2013 annual meeting were accepted as read, by Peggy Gorton.
Election of Directors/ Election Results (by paper ballot)

The ballots were collected and tallied by Kathy Siranosian and Beth Houlihan.
Introduction of New Members

New neighbors: Dr’s Jagmeet Singh and Noopur Raje. Jeanne Givenhchi, and Hank and Jane Oheim were introduced to membership.
Treasurer’s Report: 

JoAnn reported a total balance on 8/24/14 of $134,434.23. The checking account balance is $50,640.11 and a money market account balance is $83,794.12 (See attached Treasurer’s report)
The treasurer’s report was accepted as read.

JoAnn also reported on the ongoing water testing, which has been in the acceptable range all summer.

Financial Audit Statement:

The financial audit statement was accepted as read by Peggy Gorton.

Review/Vote on Proposed Budget:

The Proposed budget for 2015 was reviewed with the membership. It was unanimously accepted. (See attached budget)

Election Results:

John Dashuta, Mike Myers, and Helen Jillson were elected to 3 year terms to expire in 2017. Candice Zarba was elected to fill the 1 year remaining on Jack Jillson’s term to expire in 2015.
Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers:

Peggy Gorton as secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of officers. It was accepted by unanimous vote.
Committee Reports:
Area Development:
The Babjak/Danzey addition is still ongoing. Helen and Bruce Jillson are applying for approval for solar panels. There are no other approvals pending.
Roads and Grounds:
Mike Myers reported that we are getting prices to do some repaving on Oak Ridge and Weathervane. In addition we are having 14 catch basins cleaned and 3 repaired. The total cost will be in the $17,000 range. He suggested that we rotate the cleaning of the catch basins and do half each year and maintain a schedule. A member also asked that if we do large areas of paving the homeowners should be given the opportunity to have the aprons of their driveways done at the same time.
The beach stairs have been repaired after an act of vandalism. We also had some additional erosion on the beach path. The committee will evaluate and add additional stone to the area if needed.

A member stated that the catch basin at the end of Lost Meadows was in need of cleaning, and there is a lot of poison ivy on the left side of Jillson Way at Carleton Drive. Mike said he will look into these areas.

Old Business
We had an incident at the beach a few weeks ago and Helen spoke to the Sandwich Police. They do patrol our neighborhood but said they would be able to provide extra shifts next season. We are getting a price and have added a line item to the budget for next year.
We discussed looking into joining the water district. We need 75% of the neighborhood to agree before we could proceed. They also require the other neighborhoods along 6A to agree as well. It was decided to send a questionnaire to the membership with the annual newsletter to see if there is interest in us proceeding.

We voted on the proposed by law changes which were sent to the membership a few weeks ago. It was voted on and approved by membership.

New Business:

The board was planning a memorial for Jack Jillson and the family requested that we plant a tree in his honor on Jillson Way. We will discuss options and proceed in the spring.
Thank you to Hank Oheim for volunteering to be our new Treasurer.

We let the membership know that we have had requests to send emails for non-official Carleton Shores business and that we decided to only use the email for board approved correspondences. It was suggested that we open a Facebook page or a bulletin board for member communications. We will look into those options.

We have renegotiated the tennis lease with Carleton Jillson, who owns the lot that the courts are on. We are now paying $1800 per year for a period of 5 years.

Beth Houlihan reported that we are starting a welcome/hospitality committee and is asking for volunteers. We want to put a packet of information together for new neighbors to make their transition easier.
Thank you to the Magrini’s for hosting the cocktail party. Joy Carleton has volunteered to host next year’s event. 
Motion to Adjourn
Meeting adjourned at 4:45pm
